
 

 
"It's not the load that breaks you down - its the way you carry it." ~ Lou Holtz s 

 
Residency Reminders | September 21 – September 23 

(Reminders posted on the EMBA Portal under Residency Announcements) 
 

Dear Irish: 
 
It's a big weekend, and I hope everyone is ready to work hard until you can play hard in South Bend. The 
weekend is straight, with the residency concluding after Saturday morning's class before the game day bus 
departing for South Bend. Below, you will find the shuttle details. It is a quick but necessary read. Finally, a 
sincere thank you to Michael Lindahl for coordinating with Meghan Huff to make this happen for the 
cohort.  
 
Details | Roundtrip Shuttle Transportation to SB for OSU vs. Notre Dame Game  
Please take a moment to read the information regarding Saturday's shuttle. A grab-n-go lunch is set for 
Saturday, and you may either store your belongings in a breakout room and collect them when you return 
or take them with you on the bus. Other important details:  

• Student Point of Contact: Michael Lindahl 
• Bus Company: American Coach Limousine 
• Pick-up Location: In front of the Dunkin' Donuts (62 E. Jackson Blvd) 
• Board Time: 12:15 p.m.  
• Departure Time: 12:30 p.m. 
• Arrival into South Bend: The bus will park at the old St. Joe Highschool parking lot that is south of 

Holy Cross College (the parking lot address is 1441 N. Michigan Street, South Bend, IN 46617) 
• Roundtrip Shuttle Service: Shuttles from the parking lot to campus will be available from 4:30 

p.m. EST until one (1) hour after the game. If the bus arrives before 4:30 p.m. EST, the walk from 
this parking lot to the stadium is about 25 minutes down Angela Blvd.  

• End of Game: Students must return to the bus at the same location/parking lot. Again, the shuttle 
from the parking lot to Holy Cross College is available for one (1) hour after the game. Michael 
Lindburg will inform the bus driver when all students are on board, and only then will you depart 
for Chicago.  

• Drop-off Location: The bus will drop off at the exact location as departure on E. Jackson Blvd. If 
you decide to leave your belongings in a breakout room, you will need to enter the building on S. 
Michigan Ave., and you will need to have your proximity card. 
 

I will be on hand Friday and Saturday morning to answer any questions. 
 
Reminder | Class Day Opening Prayer/Intention 
Announcements and prayer/intention intend to take a moment to pause and transition from a work/home 
mindset to an academic and personal growth mindset. It is your time to build and center as a cohort. We 
make the space, and I would like the cohort to make the most of it as a student-led time of prayer or 
reflection. Please email me if you want to lead a class prayer or share a poem or intention for this and the 
remaining residencies.  
 
Le meas and GO IRISH!! 
Christine  
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